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ALTON ESTATE REGENERATION 

Amendments made to the PlanningApplication 

for the Alton Estate Regeneration 

Redrew Homes was appointed as the Council's 

development partner for the Alton Estate Regeneration 

in 2016. In June 2019 Redrew submitted a planning 

application which included 1,103 new and replacement 

homes, new community facilities as well as 

improvements to the local infrastructure. During 

the planning consultation feedback was provided by 

residents and organisations (including the Greater 

London Authority and Transport for London) on a 

range of issues. In response to this feedback the 

Council and Redrew have made a series of changes to 

the application which was resubmitted to the Planning 

Department on 18th March 2020. The changes include: 

AFFORDABLE HOUSING 

The revised proposals provide a more balanced spread 

of housing types across the intervention area. There is 

also an increase in the number of homes for social rent 

and shared ownership, and more replacement council 

homes will be delivered earlier in the scheme. 

INCLUSIVE DESIGN AND ACCESSIBILITY 

Enhancements have been made to the accessibility 

of the residential accommodation. These include 

amendments to the designs of Blocks A, K, M and N 

including the relocation of access points, reducing 

the lengths of corridors, additional lifts and changes 

to waste collection. The new application also includes 

a wheelchair route between the new village square 

and Hersham Close, additional level crossings, more 

seating, and extra vehicle and cycle parking. 
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ENERGY 

The new application includes electrical based 

renewable heating technologies including air sourced 

heat pumps. Solar panels will also be provided across 

all blocks to generate renewable energy. 

STREETSCAPE 

Changes to the road alignment along Harbridge 

Avenue will retain existing trees, while additional tree 

and shrub planting will create greener streetscapes. 

BUS TURNAROUND AREA 

A new toilet facility for bus drivers is proposed next 

to the new bus turnaround which has been carefully 

designed and positioned to reduce visibility. 

In January the Regeneration Team wrote to all 

residents in the intervention area to explain the 

changes to the location of the replacement council 

blocks and to invite residents to three drop-in sessions. 

Council officers have also met residents in Phase 1 of 

the scheme to discuss the additional rehousing option 

of "Block O" (which will now deliver replacement 

council units). 

The updated reports and technical drawings are 

available on the Council's Planning Portal at 

www.wandsworth.gov.uk/planning (reference 

2019/2516). 

Comments can be submitted on the Planning Portal 

or by writing to planningapplications@wandsworth. 

gov.uk (quoting the reference above). Comments 

should be submitted by Wednesday 1st July 2020. 

Comments received after this date will still be 

considered if practical to do so. 
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